
Coral Park Primary School 
Achieving SUCCESS 

NEWSLETTER  Term 1  Issue 2, 8th February 2024 

 

145 Coral Drive, Hampton Park 3976 

 www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au 

Email: coral.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Phone 9702 8398 

 Principal’s Reading Challenge 
This year we have a number of new challenges for our students be a part of to 
encourage their reading. Our first 100-night challenge is a writing one.  Once you have 
completed your 100 nights of reading you can then write a book review giving a book 
you have read a star rating out of five and an explanation of why you liked or disliked 
the book.  This will be printed in the newsletter and displayed on the Principal’s 
Challenge Reading Wall in the hallway.  Once the review is completed you will be 
presented with a ‘Just one more chapter’ book satchel to keep your reading logbook 
and reading book in. You can come and check out the one already on display in the 
hallway. I can’t wait to read all the book reviews sharing your thoughts. 
 

Assembly 
Our first assembly of the year is tomorrow. If you are able, please come along and celebrate all of the fantastic work and achievements of our 
students over the past two weeks.  We also have our new 2024 school band performing for the first time this year.  We really love having you 
come along.  See you there. 
 

Road Safety and Parking at School 
Once again, I write about the safety of our students with regard to road safety and parking at the school.  Unfortunately this is an ongoing issue 
and although the majority of parents do the right thing, it only takes one parent to cause a major incident.  The council has been out to the 
school and has issued fines for those who continue to disobey the signs which clearly state the parking guidelines and restrictions.  Please note 
that if you are fined the school is not in a position to provide assistance in having your fine overturned.  I am pleading with all community 
members to please follow the laws and rules for the safety of our students, parents and staff.  Last week we had two near misses with parents 
having to take evasive action in order not to hit children with their cars. The crossings are at either end of the school so that students can cross 
the road safely, please encourage your children to cross the road at these crossings where it is safest.  A reminder to all parents that the Staff 
car park is not a drop-off or pick up point.   
 

Respect for All 
Respect is one of our school values and it is extremely important to us that everyone is respectful when they are on the school grounds.  
Physical and verbal abuse will not be tolerated under any circumstance.  This includes when you ring the school.  New initiatives from the State 
Government have been introduced to ensure that school staff are treated with respect. We are happy to listen and help if you have a concern.   
 

OSHClub 
The children who are attending OSHClub are having a fabulous time. Please take advantage of this fantastic 
service as we really want to have it continue beyond the two years we are funded for.  If you need any 
assistance registering, please call an OSHClub staff member on 1300 395 735 Mon to Fri 8am til 8pm.  
 

School Council Nominations  
If you are interested in joining school council, don’t forget to fill in a nomination form and return it to the office by Monday 19th February at 
4pm.  Being a member of school council is a wonderful way to contribute to our school. 
 

Attendance  
Attendance at school is compulsory unless your child is sick or attending a medical appointment.  Please ensure that your child attends school 
and is on time.  The school day begins at 8:45am with learning beginning at 9am.  Please help us to support your child get the best possible 
education they can by coming to school and being on time each and every day. 
 

Curriculum Days for 2024 
Curriculum days play a very important role in ensuring that our staff keep up to date with all new Department initiatives and continue their 
education with the best teaching practices.  Our curriculum days for 2024 are as follows: 
Friday 7th June - First Aid training                Monday 4th November - Report writing day                Friday 13th December - Planning for 2025 
Students do not attend school on curriculum days. 
There will be 4th curriculum day in Term 3, the specific date is yet to be determined.  We will advise you of the date as soon as it is set.  
 

Enjoy Life! 
Justin Blake-Thompson 
Principal 

 

 

http://www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au


2024 CURRICULUM CONTRIBUTION (BOOKLIST) 

Thank you to our wonderful families who have already 
paid the 2024 Curriculum Contribution for their children! 
We appreciate your prompt payment and your support. 

Coral Park Primary School does not charge compulsory fees and relies on 
the generous contributions of families to be able to purchase resources to 
enhance our student curriculum and improve our great school. 

We are asking families to make a contribution of $100 per child.  

Contributions can be made over the phone, using the payment 
form on the notice, to the office, or direct deposited into the 
school bank account. 

School bank details are: Coral Park Primary School 
    BSB 063 250 
    Account Number 009 018 17 

 

Diary Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY 
 

Friday 9th February 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by the Band - All Welcome 

 

Friday 16th February 

Scholastic Book Club 

Orders Due 

 

Tuesday 20th February 

Getting to Know You 

Interviews 

 

Friday 23rd February 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by the Band - All Welcome 

 

 

MARCH 
 

Friday 1st March 

CSEF Application Forms Due 

 

Tuesday 19th March 

School Photos 

(Information closer to the date) 

INTERVIEWS 
Getting to Know You Interviews are 
being conducted on Tuesday 20th 
February. Notices were sent home 
earlier this week and information on 
how to book a time is included on page ?? of this newsletter. Please 
make sure you book a time to meet with your child’s teacher. 
 

CAMPS, SPORTS  AND EXCURSIONS FUND 
CSEF is an annual payment available to eligible families, to be used      
towards school Camps, Sports and Excursions. Notices will be sent 
home this week so eligible families can apply to receive $150 per  
student. Please return all CSEF application forms by Friday 1st March. 

You will also need to provide a copy of 
your Healthcare card, which can be 
emailed or completed at the office. 

 

BOOK CLUB 
Scholastic Book Club brochures have been sent home with students. 
Book Club is a great way to encourage your child to read at home, 
and books also make great gifts for birthdays. Orders can be placed 
online, or money and order 
forms can be returned to the 
school. All orders need to be 
completed by Friday 16th 
February. 

 

LEARNING TIME BEGINS AT 9.00AM 
Sometimes arriving late at school can’t be 
avoided, due to early morning appointments, 
traffic chaos or the occasional alarm clock that 
hasn’t gone off etc. In these instances, it is  
important for students to remember to go to 
the office on their way to class for a late slip. 
Students who are late must go to the office to 
be marked as arriving at school.  

 



 

Prep students have made a fabulous start to school! They 
have begun to make new friends, get to know their teachers 
and learn new things... 



 



 



 



 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated our school values and   

completed their reward charts... 

 

Masam J1 

Jacob  J1 

Noyan M10 

Noah  M12 

 

 

Cooper M10 

Aubree M11 
 

 

 



 ‘Getting to Know You Interviews' - Tuesday 20th February 
 

As part of our formal communication processes at Coral Park Primary School, we will be conducting ‘Getting to 
Know You Interviews' on Tuesday 20th February. This will give all families the opportunity to meet their child’s 
2024 teacher/s and communicate any information that will help support their learning. 
 

This year the format of our Getting to Know You Interviews will look a little different to previous years. Students will 
be taking part in a whole school event from 1:40pm – 3:10pm to allow their teachers to start interviews during 
school hours. Students will be dismissed as normal at 3:15pm, and interviews will continue from 3:25pm through to 
6:15pm. From 4:00pm – 6:15pm the school will be hosting a family event running at the same time as the            
interviews, which will include a free sausage sizzle and games on the basketball court for families to enjoy between 
their interviews. 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

NAB AFL Auskick is coming to  
Coral Park Primary School! 

 
AFL Victoria coaches will be  
running run an introductory  

Auskick program for students. 

 
Dates: February 20th, Febraury 27th, March 5th, 
 March 12th & March 19th  

Time:  Tuesdays at 3:40pm-4:40pm 

Price:  $50 

Pack inclusion:   Ball, pump and cards 

 

Use the link to register  
or scan the QR code on 
the flyer:  
 

 

https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/d9bd65 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.playhq.com%2Fafl%2Fregister%2Fd9bd65&data=05%7C02%7CMichelle.Hunt%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cdf2319d30bf045331a9c08dc237dd94e%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638424270628975543%7


Introducing ACA – People Outdoors: Camps for People Living with Disability 

‘Adventure For All’  
 

ACA - People Outdoors, a program of the Australian Camps Association, was established in 1989 to        
provide outdoor recreation for people of all ages living with disability. Our programs include two-night 
weekend through to four-day residential camps held during the school holidays. Our participants are 
looked after by our team of disability support workers for the duration of camp. So, if you’d like the        
opportunity to experience the social and developmental benefits of adventure outdoors, please contact 
our team on 03 9863 6824 or visit our website for more information – www.peopleoutdoors.org.au  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.peopleoutdoors.org.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMichelle.Hunt%40education.vic.gov.au%7C731baea506e140c5e3eb08dc2376329f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638424237790427245%7CUnknown%7CTW
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.auscamps.asn.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMichelle.Hunt%40education.vic.gov.au%7C731baea506e140c5e3eb08dc2376329f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638424237790433429%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZs
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.peopleoutdoors.org.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMichelle.Hunt%40education.vic.gov.au%7C731baea506e140c5e3eb08dc2376329f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638424237790439379%7CUnknown%7CTW





